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Comments I object to the proposed project for 9 new houses on Foxden Way. Great Bourton is classified
as a Category B village and the Cherwell Local Plan only allows for minor development and
infill development and conversions within the built-up limit of the village. The site is outside
of the village boundary and there is also not a demonstratable need for affordable housing
within the village. The recent Garner's field development along with developments on the
Southam Road in Banbury, such as Cherry Fields should have covered this need already.
Furthermore, the roads surrounding the proposed site are small country lanes used
frequently by cyclists, walkers and horse-riders, and which are not going to be suitable for
the increase in traffic that this development will inevitably bring. There is very poor public
transport to and from the village meaning nearly all travel from the development will be
completed by car journeys potentially putting local residents at risk when walking and
utilising the road to access the allotments, burial ground, or to travel between Little and
Great Bourton.
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